Correspondence between Starbucks and Gordon Quilty regarding Starbucks presence at Guantanamo Bay, May 2006
Starbucks sent the following email exchange between the company and Gordon Quilty to the Business & Human Rights Resource Centre.

For previous correspondence between Starbucks & Gordon Quilty click here: http://www.business-humanrights.org/Links/Repository/587011 

1. Statement provided by Starbucks to Gordon Quilty, 24 May 2006
Dear Mr. Quilty,

We received your recent remarks and are sorry to learn you are unable to continue supporting Starbucks Coffee Company. 

I would like to personally reassure you that at Starbucks, we are committed to conducting our business in a socially responsible way. 

As stated in your email, we do care about the welfare of others and strive to contribute to our communities in a positive way, whether it’s helping to improve a local neighbourhood park or supporting relief efforts after a natural disaster. We have indeed taken part in the Oxfam Trailwalker challenge over the last couple of years in an effort to improve social awareness of poverty and injustice.

Starbucks does not physically operate a store or sell coffee to military troops on Guantanamo Bay; rather our coffee is served in dining facilities operated by Naval Supply (NASUP), headquartered in Virginia Beach, Virginia. Like numerous other international brands, Starbucks sells its coffee to the United States government. They, in turn, are responsible for the location the coffee is served and distributed. This is very similar to the hundreds of other products that are sold to the United States government and served at dining halls on military bases globally. 

  

Mr. Quilty, we completely hear your concern and recognize the significance and sensitivity of this issue. Please understand, however, that we are a coffee company and refrain from taking a position on the legality of the detention center at Guantanamo Bay. Likewise, as a publicly traded business, we do not feel it’s appropriate to comment on such matters. It is our sincere hope that you understand our limitations in this regard, and we look forward to the opportunity to serve you soon.

Sincerely,

 
Starbucks Coffee Company

2. Email from Gordon Quilty to Starbucks, 13 May 2006

Dear Ms, 

Thank you for your email, I appreciate your taking the time to respond to my queries.  

I am grateful for you letting me know that Starbucks is in the process of drafting a formal Human Rights policy and I look forward to reading it in due course. I very much commend Starbucks on pursuing this policy and in its continuing efforts to promote respect for human dignity. One of the reasons I was originally drawn to Starbucks as a customer several years ago is because of your well publicised socially responsible business methods, for which you deserve full credit. 

I know from past personal experience that Starbucks is a company that has shown it cares about the welfare of others. For the past two years I have taken part in the Oxfam Trailwalker Challenge in the UK and I remember that Starbucks had teams both years, and that one of your executives spoke at an event publicising the Challenge. 

I also am aware of the positive efforts that Starbucks has made regarding the price it pays for its coffee and look forward to following your progress in this regard. 

It is, therefore, with some regret that I find myself currently unable to support Starbucks with my custom. I have not had a Starbucks coffee since I received the first response from Starbucks in relation to the provision of their coffee at Guantanamo Bay. I have been unable to overlook the inability of Starbucks to acknowledge that the detention centre at Guantanamo Bay is in breach of international law. I would be grateful if you could please let me know whether Starbucks has any position at all on the legality of the detention centre at Guantanamo Bay (a place with the UK's Attorney General this week publicly criticised and called to be closed). 

Yours sincerely, 

Gordon Quilty  

3. Email from Starbucks to Gordon Quilty, 20 March 2006
Dear Mr Quilty,
Thank you for spending the time to follow up with us about Starbucks position on Human Rights. This is an issue we take very seriously and appreciate the opportunity to share the work we are doing. 

Since the Company's beginning, Starbucks has been committed to operating its business in a socially responsible way and to living by a set of Guiding Principles that includes treating people with respect and dignity. We expect our business partners to do the same. 

While this approach has served us well for many years, we have recognized the need to explore a more formal Human Rights policy-and we hope you'll be pleased to learn-we've been working on one.

For the past several months, a cross functional team of Starbucks senior leaders has been working to create a robust Human Rights policy that will live up to Starbucks standards of excellence and to our Guiding Principles. We're excited about this work and look forward to its completion. 
Thank you again for the opportunity to talk with you. If you are interested in learning more about how Starbucks conducts its business in a socially responsible way, we'd like to invite you to take a look at our Fiscal 2005 Corporate Social Responsibility Annual report, available at www.starbucks.com/csrannualreport 
If I can be of any further or future assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Yours sincerely 

Customer Care Manager 

